
     
 

 
 

      Arc @ UNSW limited 
SRC MEETING MINUTES 
Friday, 30 June 2023 

Hybrid (UNSW CATS Room/TEAMS) 
6:00 pm 

 
Present:  Paige Sedgwick, Reid Hou, Chiara Moore, Mya Thit Khet, Mitch Battersby, Daniel Mulia, 
Pepsi Sharma, Dan Magee, William Nguyen, Michael Rahme, Caleb Watts, Harrison Zheng, Tanvi 
Vakkalagadda, Junias Tjanaria 

In attendance: N/A 

Apologies: Nadia Pandoulis, Hannah Horton, Gina Elias, Shovan Bhattarai, Emma Terry, Corwin 
Ollis, Jeremy Groh, Rosina Baumann, Estell Mathew, Cherish Kuehlmann 

 
Absent: Leo Hoang, Liora Hoenig 

 
1. Meeting Opening 
The meeting opened at 6:10pm 
 
1.1. Acknowledgement of Country 
Completed by the SRC President. 
 
1.2. Apologies 
Apology were received from N. Pandoulis, H. Horton, G. Elias, S. Bhattarai, E. Terry, C. Ollis, J. Groh, 
R. Baumann, E. Mathew, and C. Kuehlmann. 
 
RESOLUTION 
THAT the apologies received from N. Pandoulis, H. Horton, G. Elias, S. Bhattarai, E. Terry, C. Ollis, J. 
Groh, R. Baumann, E. Mathew, and C. Kuehlmann are accepted.  

CARRIED  
 
1.3. Conflicts of interest disclosure 
N/A 
 
1.4. Previous minutes 
1.4.1. Confirmation: 5 June 2023 
 
RESOLUTION 
THAT the minutes from the SRC meeting held on 5 June 2023 are accepted as a true and accurate 
record. 

CARRIED  
 

1.4.2. Matters arising/ action list  
The action list was noted.  
 
1.5. Meeting administration 
1.5.1. Trigger Warning Announcements  
N/A  
 
1.5.2. Safer Spaces Policy Reminder 
The Safer Spaces Policy was read, and key expectations reiterated to attendees of the meeting.  
 



1.5.3. Selection of meeting observer 
C. Watts was appointed as meeting observer.  
 
1.5.4. Items flagged for immediate discussion 
N/A 
 
2. Matters for Decision 
N/A 
 
3. Office Bearer Reports  
3.1. President  
 
Updates: 

• All Office Bearers have been invited to the Psychology & Wellness meetings, however, the 
meetings had minimal attendance. All SRC members are encouraged to attend, and 
Councillors are encouraged to reach out to the President if interested.  

• The UNSW Wellness team is drafting a form that SRC Office Bearers can submit after-
hours for students who may need counselling service. While the service is not immediate, 
it will be available from the next day.  

• Officers are encouraged to contact and arrange 121s with the President to discuss their 
plans for the rest of the year.  

• The President has also been focused on academic review work regarding academic 
misconduct. 

• The President has been advocating for affordable housing within various meetings.  
• Officers are encouraged to contact the President if interested in attending any meetings 

along with the President.  
• The Students with Disabilities Officer expressed interest in providing a disabilities 

perspective to the academic review.  
 
ACTION 
THAT the President sends academic review information to the Students with Disabilities Officer to 
provide a disabilities perspective.  
 
3.2. General Secretary 
 
Updates: 

• The General Secretary has been working on admin processes and is assisting the Students 
with Disabilities Officer with the SRC Eventbrite. 

• Officers are encouraged to contact the General Secretary if they require any admin 
assistance.  

 
3.3. Education Office Bearer 
N/A 
 
3.4. Environment Office Bearer  
N/A 
 
3.5. Ethnocultural Office Bearer  
 
The Ethnocultural Officer apologised for his absences due to his trip overseas and will reach out to 
the President to catchup on updates.   
 
3.6. Indigenous Office Bearer  
N/A 
 
3.7. International Students Office Bearer 
 



Updates: 
• The cultural sports event was successfully held on 23 June.  
• The International Students Officer has also been working with the Paddington International 

Officer with plans for the rest of the year.  
 
3.8. Queer Office Bearer  
The report was taken as read. 
 
3.9. Welfare Office Bearer  
 
Updates:  

• The Welfare Officer attended the NUS Education Conference and noted it being a good 
experience and having attended some excellent workshops.  

• The Welfare Officer has been liaising with Arc Wellness Warriors to start a free breakfast 
program on campus.  

• SRC members were welcomed to assist with the Psychology & Wellness services 
campaign.  

• The Food Hub has been setup at Paddington. However, moving food across from the 
main campus to Paddington has been challenging as there is limited staff at Food Hub. It 
was raised the staffing issue will hopefully be resolved in the future.  

• The President of Conservatorium Students’ Association is seeking to connect with the 
Paddington Collective to organise some cross-campus events. 

• The President raised that free menstrual products will be available by T3 in 10 bathrooms 
across the main and Paddington campuses. A map will be created by UNSW to identify 
the bathroom locations. 

 
3.10. Women’s Office Bearer 
N/A 
 
3.11. Students with Disabilities Office Bearer 
 
Updates: 

• Disabilities Pride Month will be held in July. There will be 5 events within the month, and 
other Officers are welcome to reach out to the Students with Disabilities Officer for any 
collaboration. 

 
3.12. Paddington Domestic Officer 
N/A 
 
3.13. Paddington International Officer 
 
Updates: 

• The Paddington International Officer has been working with the International Officer on 
events for T3 and break.  

• The Paddington collective is planning to start a community art project.  
 

3.14. Paddington Representation Officer 
The report was taken as read.  
 
4. Councillor Reports 
4.1. Tanvi Vakkalagadda 
N/A 
4.2. Emma Terry 
N/A 
4.3. Dan Magee  
D. Magee expressed his intention to assist the Students with Disabilities Officer with the 
administration of the Disabilities Pride Month events. 



 
4.4. Chiara Moore  
N/A 
4.5. Gina Elias  
N/A 
4.6. Jeremy Groh 
N/A 
4.7. Shovan Bhattarai 
N/A 
4.8. Junias Tjanaria 
N/A 
4.9. Corwin Ollis 
N/A 
4.10. Mitch Battersby 
N/A 
4.11. Nadia Pandoulis  
N/A 
 
5. Matters for Discussion 
N/A 
 
6. Matters for Noting [discussed only on exception basis] 
A light walk with campus security around main campus will be happening to identify which lights need 
replacing and where new lights may be needed. All SRC members were welcomed to attend.  
 
7. Meeting Finalisation 
7.1. Meeting evaluation 
The meeting was good. It was great to hear what Office Bearers have been doing, and that 
Councillors are engaging.  
 
The Paddington Representation Officer expressed concern over the lack of report from 
Councillors. It was noted on the side that Councillors have been actively attending Collective 
meetings.  
 
7.2. Next meeting date: 7 August 2023  
 
7.3.  Meeting close 
The meeting closed at 6:40pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SRC President Signature – Paige Sedgwick  
Date:11/08/2023 


